May 9, 2019

The joint meeting of the Board of Educations of the Logan-Magnolia Community School District and West
Harrison Community School District was held on the above date at 7:00 P.M. in the auditorium. In attendance
for Logan-Magnolia School board was Board President Matt Pitt, VVice-President Julie Witte, Director Randy
Koenig, Director Clinton Gochenour, Director Dan Cohrs; for West Harrison was Board President Randy
Wohlers, Vice-President Jennifer Thomas, Director Julie Kuhlman, Director Heath Mclintosh. Superintendents
Julie Trepa and Tom Ridder, Business Manager/Board Secretary Daniel Mikels, Board Treasurer/Board
Secretary Tonya Radil. Also, in attendance was staff and public patrons from both districts, and a couple
newspapers.

2. Board Work Session

Patti Schroeder and Shawn Snyder from lowa Association of School Boards presented on Key Financial
Indicators for both districts. Patti and Shawn went into detail on the current situations at each district about
enrollment, unspent balance, solvency ratio, tax rate, and shared operations. They shared projections with
assumptions that IASB had figured going forward. The last thing covered was the information on the different
types of sharing for schools. There is operational sharing which both districts benefit from already, teacher
sharing, and student sharing. For students sharing options include partial day sharing, one-way whole grade
sharing, and two-way whole grade sharing. Shawn spoke to the finances implicated for each sharing option. A
list of schools that partake in one-way and two-way sharing agreements was presented. Patti and Shawn
thanked both the districts for inviting them out to share this information.

The power point from this presentation will be posted to both districts” website.

3. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourn at 8:00 P.M.
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